
 

Board Briefs 

May 9, 2017 

The following information contains highlights from the May 9, 2017 Readington Board of Education 
meeting.  For complete minutes from this meeting, please check the district website on or about June 
28, 2017. 

Finance/Facilities 
The Bill List, District Travel Schedule and Account Transfers were approved.  All other motions were reviewed 
and will be voted on at the next Board meeting. 

Superintendent’s Report 
Dr. Sargent reported the following: 
 Whitehouse School has been selected as a National School of Character.  Dr. DeRosa and her team will 

present their program at Rider University’s Character Education conference later in May. 
 The district music program is being showcased at district and state events.  Several middle school stu-

dents have received state music recognition. 
 TBS, WHS and RMS spring concerts are scheduled throughout the month. 
 Parent and student orientations are occurring this month at HBS and RMS. 
 PARCC testing will conclude this week. 

Personnel 
 The following appointments were approved: Jonathan Jardine (Maintenance Mechanic) and Scott Danberry 

(Maintenance Mechanic), both effective May 15, 2017. 
 Jennifer Placzankis was approved as advisor for the K-2 Green Club at WHS. 
 Extended School Year Program staff were approved. 
 Tenured and non-tenured administrators and tenured and non-tenured certificated staff members were ap-

pointed for the 2017-2018 school year. 
 Staff members were approved for the 2017 Summer Enrichment Program. 
 The resignation of Deborah Nazzaro (RMS School Nurse) was accepted, effective June 30, 2017. 
 Teachers were approved for summer curriculum development work. 
 The resignation of Superintendent Dr. Barbara Sargent was accepted with an effective date to be deter-

mined. 

* * * * * * * * * * 

The next Board of Education meeting is scheduled for May 23, 2017 at 7:30 PM in the Board meeting room at 
Holland Brook School.  Please review the agenda that will be posted on Friday, May 5, 2017 and consider 
attending.  A reception honoring this year’s retirees and Governor Educator award recipients will be held im-
mediately preceding the Board meeting, starting at 7 PM in the Holland Brook School Cafetorium. 

Communication 
Two bylaws, four policies and six regulations were reviewed for second reading. 


